September 2, 2009

RE: FDA and Drager Medical Recall of Stabilet Infant Warmers

Dear Valued Customer,

This letter is to inform you that the FDA and Drager Medical have issued a recall on the full line of Stabilet infant warmers, and, in keeping with that recall, <u>RPI will discontinue</u> selling any parts to fit the Stabilet infant warmers as of December 31, 2009.

This action follows an investigation of a fire in a Stabilet infant warmer in January, 2008, in which an infant receiving oxygen therapy was injured. The investigative body, the ECRI Institute, issued a recommendation that these units be pulled from service as soon as practical, and that, at the very least, oxygen therapy not be used on these units. Drager Medical, and now the FDA, have followed with their recall notices, which can be found on their respective websites, www.draeger.com and www.fda.gov.

RPI parts were not involved in this or any other incident, however, due to the nature of the incident and the recall notifications, we must support the FDA and Drager in their efforts to remove the Stabilets from service and discontinue the sale of all parts to fit the Stabilets.

We will continue the sale of all parts to fit other models of infant warmers and incubators in an effort to support you and your facility in maintaining your neonatal equipment.

Please feel free to contact us with any questions.

Sincerely,

Ira Lapides

President & CEO